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Agenda # 6   
Commission Meeting Date: January 2, 2013 

CITY OF GREAT FALLS  
COMMISSION AGENDA REPORT 

 
 
Item: Economic Development Grant for ADF International Inc., from the Big Sky 

Trust in the amount of $832,500 and designate Great Falls Development 
Authority as Sub Recipient 

 
From: Jennifer Reichelt – Deputy City Manager 
 
Initiated By: Great Falls Development Authority 
 
Presented By: Jennifer Reichelt – Deputy City Manager  
 
Action Requested: Authorize submission of a grant to the Big Sky Trust Fund in the amount 

 of $832,500 and designate Great Falls Development Authority as Sub 
 Recipient. 

 
 
Suggested Motion: 
 
1.   Commissioner moves: 
 
 “I move that the City Commission authorize submittal of a grant to the Montana 

Department of Commerce for $832,500 from the Big Sky Trust Fund (BSTF) and 
designate the Great Fall Development Authority as the sub-recipient if the grant is 
awarded.” 

 
2.  Mayor calls for a second, discussion, public comment, and calls the vote. 
 
 
Staff Recommendation:  Approve the grant submittal and designate Great Falls Development 
Authority as the sub-recipient. 
 
Background: The Great Falls Development Authority (GFDA) has been working with ADF 
International Inc., to locate a steel fabrication plant in Great Falls. Based in Montreal, Canada, 
ADF Group Inc., is a North American leader in the design and engineering of connections, 
fabrication and installation of complex steel structures, heavy steel built-ups, as well as in 
miscellaneous and architectural metals for the non-residential construction industry.  
 
ADF plans on constructing a 100,000 square foot steel fabrication complex on 100 acres of 
industrial land located at the corner of US 87 and Great Bear Avenue. The total project cost is 
estimated at $24 million. ADF anticipates being operational by the second half of 2013.   
 
Once fully developed, ADF will be creating 300 new jobs. Within the first six to twenty-four 
months, ADF will be hiring and training 100-150 employees, with 300 being on board and 



Page 2 of 2 

trained by the end of the third year of operations. Wages for plant employees are estimated to be 
between $16-$20 an hour and office personnel salaries are $30,000 and higher. Their projected 
annual payroll for years one through three will exceed five million dollars.  ADF has been 
working closely with Great Falls College – MSU to develop a training program for welders and 
fitters. 
 
The project is eligible for a Montana Department of Commerce Big Sky Trust Fund grant in the 
amount of $832,500. The grant will be used to offset the construction costs of the facility.  
GFDA is not an eligible entity to receive the grant directly but can be designated by the City as a 
sub-recipient.  GFDA will receive $41,625 to cover the expenses associated with submitting and 
administrating the grant.   
 
Fiscal Impact:  None.  If awarded, the City will pass the funds on to GFDA, the designated sub-
recipient. 
 
 Attachments/Exhibits:   1) Application Form Big Sky Trust Fund 
    2) Business Plan 
    3) Management Plan 
 
     
  
 
















































































































































































